

NEWSLETTER



Welcome back

We have enjoyed a positive first three days of our new school term with children settling in well and engaging positively with their new learning. We would like to share a new appointment for the Spring and Summer term—Miss Parkes has been appointed as an additional Deputy Headteacher at East Park—I am sure you will join us in congratulating her as she begins her new role this week. Look out for both Mrs Jones and Miss Parkes out and about at the start of each school day.



Praise assemblies

Our first praise assemblies of the new year will take place on Friday 13th January at 9.15am for Years 1, 2 and 3 and 2.30pm for Years 4, 5 and 6. Parents and carers will continue to be invited to join us for the assembly when learners and stars are decided each week. Following parental feedback, there is a slight change to our processes, particularly for working parents who struggle with arranging time away from work at such short notice. Assembly invitations will continue to be shared each Thursday, however, if you are unable to attend the following day, a request can be made to your child's class teacher to attend the following week. We hope that this will provide working parents with a week to arrange the appropriate time away from work.



Year group newsletters

Today, all parents will receive an additional newsletter all about your child's year group. This newsletter will be shared at the start of each new full term providing news about the year group and also curriculum information for the term ahead. We hope that you find this useful.



After school clubs

Look out next week for information being shared about Spring term after school clubs. Clubs run by our school staff will start the week beginning **16th January**.

